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Thanks for the opportunity to serve 
with you the past 30 years as an 
Idaho Guardsman.  Being part of the 
Guard has been a great honor for me 
and I have always felt very proud to 
tell folks I am a member. We flew fast 
and low in the ‘Phantom Recce.’  We 
traveled to Saudi Arabia and Incerlick 
and proved our combat capability 
in the Wild Weasel. We traveled the 
world and earned great respect in the 
Herkabago. And in the Warthawg, we 
saved many lives of our troops on the 
ground.  I claim victory for the IDANG 
and our country in the War on Terror! 
What a career! Again, thanks for the 
memories and the opportunity to 
serve with you. I will always remain a 
fan and a supporter of the Air Guard.  
If I did not see you at the retirement 
gathering at the Gowen Field Club 
on the occasion of my retirement 
from the Idaho Air National Guard, 
please allow me to thank you with a 
beverage in the near future.  

Col Christopher “Rip” Rood

---Living the Dream.

Comrades, Friends, 
Warriors— I’m retiring. 

The Beacon is designed and published the week prior to UTA weekend so we must receive your materials 10 
business days prior to the UTA weekend. We’ll feature your submisions we receive after that time in the follow-
ing month’s publications. Questions? Call 208-422-5358

idaho.ang.mil@gmail.com 

www.idaho.ang.af.mil

bit.ly/124Beacon

fb.me/124FWofficial

Flic.kr/ps/2tB3kf

www.twitter.com/124FighterWing 

www.instagram.com/124FighterWing

Uncommon gallantry:
Remembering Bernard Fisher

http://bit.ly/124Beacon
http://www.idaho.ang.af.mil
http://www.idaho.ang.af.mil
http://bit.ly/124Beacon
https://www.facebook.com/124FWOfficial
https://www.flickr.com/photos/96873892@N04/
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One more hurdle cleared to extend 
A-10, F-35 still on the table

McCandless: As all of these Congressional committees go 
through the marking of their bills, the Senate Appropriations 
Committee was the last one to clear funding for an A-10 
extension (of service life). It would appear that the last hurdle 
has been cleared, so now there is a funding source in place 
for the extension. We knew there was a one-year extension 
for the A-10, but we never knew where the funding was going 
to come from. Laws can be written but if the appropriators 
don’t pass a bill, there’s nothing to fund it. 

The extension will put us through the end of fiscal year 15 
(Oct 1, 2015) and we divest it sometime after that date.

It (an A-10 extension) is not done until the NDAA (National 
Defense Authorization Act) is signed, which we think will 
be post elections (November 2), then there are the holidays 
and then in January they should sign and it’s official. So today  
nothing is official yet, but we have cleared another hurdle.

Classic association with Mt. Home AFB still possible

 (Air National Guard photo by Tech Sgt. Sarah Pokorney)

McCandless: An Idaho contingent traveled to Air Com-
bat Command and National Guard Bureau in mid-July 
to look at how Idaho Air National Guardsmen and active 
duty forces would maintain, fly and support jointly used 
F-15E Strike Eagle aircraft when they form a planned 
Classic Association with Mt. Home AFB. While we were 
there we also got some details on the next round of F-35 
Lightning II joint strike fighter bed down. 

McCandless: We are working hard to improve the Clas-
sic Association construct that we are going in to. There is 
room for improvement on the Unit Type Codes (UTC), 
and how we man Monday through Friday flying.  We’ve 
provoked a bit of discussion about 
things like weekend flying on Gowen, 
and getting aircraft based here as well. 

The wing has generated interest by 
hosting Lt. Gen. Stanley Clarke III, 
Director Air National Guard; Gen. 
Mark Welsh, Chief of Staff of the 
U.S. Air Force, and Chief Master Sgt. 
Mitchell Brush, Command Chief Mas-
ter Sgt. of the National Guard. It gave 
them a chance to look around and see 
that this is a great place and that our 
manning and recruiting numbers are 
strong. And then, the A-10 extension 
gives them a chance to analyze the 
pros and cons and see what’s actually 
going on here in Idaho. 

I think they are seeing some of the cons that they didn’t 
see before, partly because we are pointing them out and, 
with time, they are becoming more self-evident. 

With more time to think and ponder and look, we may 
be able to come up with some better options for the 124th 
Fighter Wing.

They may let us work on UTC constructs for operations 
and maintenance including where we fly, what weekend 
flying looks like, and participation of the Mission Support 
Group and Medical Group.

Nolan: “We talk about the F-35 deal 
all the time at our level but I think our 
long-term goal gets lost sometimes, at 
the boot level. It’s a priority and even 
when you stop hearing about it, we are 
still working it. There are rounds to 
bed down the next set of bases and the 
selections will be made in the next year 
and a half.”

McCandless: The next four bases have 
been slated to include two Guard, one 
reserve and one active duty--this is our 
near-term opportunity to shine. 

Nolan: In the first round they only 
looked as Gowen as a training squad-
ron but now we want to make sure we 
are looked at as an operational squad-
ron as well. 

Insights from Col. Sharie McCandless, 124th Fighter 
Wing Commander and Brig. Gen. Michael Nolan, 
Assistant Adjutant General, Air, Commander Idaho 
Air National Guard, July 25. 

“The A-10 Extension 
gives us time to plan 
a better construct; 
it also lets the Air 
Combat Command 
and National Guard 
Bureau recognize the 
value of Gowen Field 
and keep it viable to 
bed down the F-35 
in the future and not 
lose the experienced 
manpower.”

http://www.facebook.com/124FWOfficial
http://www.idaho.ang.af.mil
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Operation Pathfinder Minuteman
124th Medical Group and Chaplin Corps joint tsunami-recovery exercise, Warrenton, Ore. 

By Lt. Col. Gary Daniel 
124th Fighter Wing Public Affairs

Idaho Guardsmen from the 124th 
Medical Group (124MDG) boarded 
a bus on the Sunday morning of 
their otherwise mundane August 
UTA to disembark in a completely 
different landscape many hours later.  
This environment included alarm-
ingly realistic mannequins “washed 
ashore” in both a rural coastal brush 
area and a small simulated coastal 
town.

The Med Group had entered a 
joint tsunami-recovery exercise 
hosted by the Oregon Air Nation-
al Guard and allied civilian agen-
cies who are breaking new ground 
in combining civil and military 
assets to effectively respond to 
as-yet unknown but potentially 
disastrous events if the Cascadia 
Subduction Zone fault line ever 
jolts the Pacific Northwest with 
another major earthquake.

The time from a major earth-
quake to the arrival of a de-
structive tsunami wave roiling 
ashore could be as little as 
five minutes according to the 
Oregon Office of Emergency 
management.

More than two-dozen medi-
cal full-time and Drill-Status 
Guardsman (DSG) profession-

als from the 124MDG journeyed 
to the northern Oregon coast to 
participate in a complex inter-
agency disaster response exercise.  
Operation Pathfinder Minuteman 
2014 was the first such exercise 
to combine the efforts of over 120 
personnel from Army and Air 
National Guard medical units 
from Idaho, Washington, and Or-
egon, Para-rescue forces from the 
Air Force Reserve, civilian first 
responders from the Oregon Di-
saster Medical Team and associ-
ated professionals from municipal 
agencies.

“I was impressed with the plan-
ning and logistics to successfully 
execute such a large-scale exer-
cise,” said (Col.) Dr. Ralph Suther-
lin, Director of Aerospace Medi-
cine for the state of Idaho. “In my 
25 years in medicine, this was the 
first time I have been involved in a 
mass casualty exercise with mili-
tary and civilian members.”

Operation Pathfinder Minute-
man transformed portions of 
Camp Rilea, Warrington, Oregon, 
into a post-tsunami apocalypse. 

124MDG professionals participated 
as both responders and patients dur-
ing various phases of the exercise.  The 
rural response and treatment chal-
lenges gave way to later challenges that 
included rescuing trapped victims from 
the second and third stories of coastal 
buildings.

“We really need a playbook for accom-
plishing this kind of operation, and get 
the playbook out while we’re still in the 
training environment, said Dr. Jona-
than Jui, leader of the Oregon Disaster 

Air National Guard photo by Tech. Sgt. Sarah Pokorney

 (continued on page 8)

http://www.facebook.com/124FWOfficial
http://www.idaho.ang.af.mil
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Medical Team, who coordinated the 
exercise.

“Communication is ultimately the 
key component” said Tech. Sgt. 
Maria Wilson, Aerospace Medi-
cine and Public Health Technician 
for the 124MDG.  “This was eas-
ily noticeable during the hot wash 
where it was quickly revealed that 
each agency identified the same 
deficiencies and had the same col-
lective resolutions. All of which we 
can expect to see at the next annual 
exercise.”

“All the different medical and sup-
port members, including chaplains, 
ASOS and PJs, worked closely to-
gether for the common goal, to find 

survivers and save lives.  Lessons 
learned included the importance of 
contingency planning and training 
with local, state and regional disas-
ter involvement,” Sutherlin said.

“Learning to communicate effec-
tively with the primary responders 
(who are usually civilians) during a 
domestic operations disaster re-
sponse scenario is always the big-
gest hurdle.  This exercise allowed 
our Idaho Army and Air Guard 
medics to gain valuable experience 
with this,” said Chief Master Sgt. 
Jerod Taylor, superintendent of the 
124MDG.

Idaho Air National Guard medi-
cal personnel are working hard to 

increase their domestic operations 
training opportunities according to 
Taylor.

“Disaster Response is the primary 
area where Guard medical personnel 
fill a unique role that active military 
medical cannot,” said Taylor.  “Disas-
ter Response in domestic operations 
is all about interagency training and 
building relationships with those 
other agencies, understanding our 
different capabilities and shortfalls, 
and working on communication to 
ensure our joint goal is accomplished 
during the disaster scenario.”

“The Oregon State Air Surgeon stated 
that bordering states will be vital to 
assisting Oregon with any significant 

natural disaster; that the 124th Medi-
cal Group can be the ‘tip of the spear’ in 
medical support to the Oregon Guard,” 
said Sutherlin. “The hands-on train-
ing created team building and morale 
boosting for our medics.  I am looking 
forward to working with our neighbor-
ing state Air Guard units in the future.”

Just a couple of days after studying, 
preparing, executing, and evaluating the 
scenario, the 124MDG boarded their 
bus for the return drive back to Gowen 
Field.  In the future, the entire trip could 
be much less scripted and much more 
urgent as teams from surrounding states 
like Idaho may be the primary caregiv-
ers responding to a real-world disaster 
to the west.

Operation 
Pathfinder 
Minuteman
124th Medical Group and Chaplin Corps joint 
tsunami-recovery exercise, Warrenton, Ore. 

Air National Guard photos above by Tech. Sgt. Sarah Pokorney

 (from page 7)

Air National Guard photo by Lt. Col. Gary Daniel

Air National Guard photo 
by Lt. Col. Gary Daniel

http://www.facebook.com/124FWOfficial
http://www.idaho.ang.af.mil


Brad B. Fisher, son of Col. Bernard  
Fisher , accepts a flag honoring his 
father from Maj. Gen. Gary  L. Saylor,  
the Commanding General for the 
Idaho National Guard at the Idaho 
State Veterans Cemetary, Boise, 
Idaho Aug. 25. (Air National Guard 
photo by Tech. Sgt. Sarah Pokorney)

Col. Bernard F. Fisher 
January 11, 1927 - August 16, 2014)

Click Here to download photos at www.flickr.com  
Click here to read more about Col. Bernard Fisher on the Beacon

Members of the Mountain Home Air Force Base Honor 
Guard ceremoniously fold the flag during the internment 
ceremony for the late Col. Bernard Fisher, a Medal of 
Honor recipient, Aug. 25, 2014, at Idaho State Veterans 
Cemetery, Boise, Idaho. He was presented the Medal 
of Honor for risking his own life while going above and 
beyond the call of duty to save a fellow pilot who had 
been shot down at A Shau Air Base, Vietnam during the 
battle of A Shau Valley, March 10, 1966. (U.S. Air Force 
photo/Airman 1st Class Malissa Lott)

https://www.flickr.com/photos/96873892@N04/
http://idahoangbeacon.ning.com/page/interactive-pdf


Click here to view and download photos of the service                                                                          Click here to read more about Col. Bernard Fisher on the Beacon

Uncommon gallantry: 
Remembering Bernard Fisher
By Senior Airman Benjamin Sutton, 366th Fighter Wing Public Affairs

He had to go back, the decision 
was made, the rescue helicopter 
was more than 30 minutes away 
and Myers could be injured or in 
danger of being taken prisoner.

Retired Col. Bernard Fisher, who 
risked his life landing his A-1E 
Skyraider to rescue a fellow pilot 
while North Vietnamese troops 
unleashed a storm of bullets to-
ward him, died Aug. 16, at age 87.

Then Maj. Fisher was presented 
the Medal of Honor for his heroics 
in rescuing Maj. Dafford Myers on 
March 10, 1966, in the A Shau Val-
ley along South Vietnam’s western 
border with Laos.

Myers ran to the jet and climbed 
onto the wing as Fisher dragged 

him head first into the cockpit 
before taking off under extreme 
enemy fire.

“He landed under fire, he taxied 
under fire, he took off under fire,” 
said Tammy Fisher, a Kuna, Idaho 
resident married to Fisher’s son, 
Steven.

When Fisher landed back at base in 
Pleiku, the ground crew found 19 
bullet holes in his plane.

Former President Lyndon B. Johnson 
praised Fisher during a ceremony in 
the East Room of the White House 
Jan. 19, 1967, after presenting him 
with the prestigious medal.

Fisher became the first living Air 
Force Medal of Honor recipient that 
day.

Click here to see the 
Missing Man Flyover

Family, friends, military and five other Medal of Honor recipients gathered to honor and celebrate the life and legacy 
of Col. Bernard Fisher, the first living Air Force recipient of the Medal of Honor during a service at the Idaho State Vet-
erans Cemetery, Boise, Idaho, Aug. 25.  (from left) Command Sgt. Maj. (Ret) Phil Hawkins, U.S. Army; Lt. Col. (Ret) Leo K. 
Thorsness, U.S. Air Force; Maj. (Ret) Jay R. Vargas, U.S. Marine Corps; Capt. (Ret) Arthur J. “Art” Jackson,  U.S. Marine Corps; 
and Lt. (Ret) Thomas R. “Tom” Norris, U.S. Navy. (Air National Guard photo by Tech. Sgt. Sarah Pokorney)

 (U.S. Air Force photo/Tech. Sgt. Samuel Morse)

https://www.flickr.com/photos/96873892@N04/sets/72157645713286490
http://idahoangbeacon.ning.com/notes/index/show?noteKey=Col._Bernard_Fisher_1927-2014
http://idahoangbeacon.ning.com/page/interactive-pdf
http://idahoangbeacon.ning.com/page/interactive-pdf
http://idahoangbeacon.ning.com/page/interactive-pdf
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Low-Cost 
Fort Drum Missions

yield Invaluable Training
By Capt. Jason Attinger
190th Fighter Squadron
Special to The Beacon

Idaho Air Guardsmen operated out of their 
comfort zone while working from an austere 
environment as the 124th Fighter Wing de-
ployed to Fort Drum, New York from July 10 
through17, for Close Air Support training.  
Thirty-eight Idaho guardsmen deployed for 
the one-week exercise.  Pilots from the 190th 
Fighter Squadron flew six “Thunderbolt II” A-
10C’s, while remaining pilots and maintainers 
flew essential cargo to the location in a C-130 
operated by the Texas Air Guard.  

“This was essentially a unilateral Guard deploy-
ment,” said project officer Capt. Tom “Worm” 
Silkowski.    “These are guardsman flying ANG 
aircraft, getting transported and hosted by 
ANG units.”  Even Air Guard KC-135 Stratotank-
ers provided the fuel to get there and return.

Once they arrived at Ft Drum the Idaho Airman 
quickly realized that they would we be working 
out of a small austere area called the Forward 
Operating Location  (FOL).  The FOL was de-
signed to mimic a real-world deployment loca-
tion with minimal outside support structure.  

The New York Air National Guard’s 17th Attack 

Wing hosted the Idaho Airmen.   Team continu-
ity was strong as the pilots, maintainers, and 
ops support personnel all worked, ate, and 
lived in close proximity to each other.  

Our mission objectives were to conduct “live 
(weapons) drops” on an unfamiliar range while 
working from an austere environment to chal-
lenge our Idaho guardsman and push them out 
of their comfort zones.  

The location was a stark contrast to Gowen 
Field.  It was not unusual for a pilot and main-
tainer to be eating an outdoor meal together, 
while overlooking an A-10C that was almost 
hidden, on a narrow taxiway under a canopy of 
oak trees.  Asphalt was replaced by dirt roads, 
large buildings by small shacks, and computer 
screens by paper forms, maps and grease pen-
cils. 

The rustic setting did not hinder the Idaho 
guardsman as they rose to the challenge of 
working on a bare bones base.  The maintain-
ers, technicians, and weapons personnel turned 
generated ten jets a day with what would nor-

mally be considered a skeleton crew.  

Silkowski, a former A-10C crew chief himself, 
said, “I have never seen a better group of main-
tainers.”  Due to the outstanding professional-
ism and diligence of the Idaho and New York 
guardsman, there was not a single case of hung 
munitions or ground-aborted aircraft.

The deployment exercise was an overwhelm-
ing success.  In all, we expended forty-eight 
500-pound MK-82 bombs, 98 rockets, and thou-
sands of 30mm Gatling gun rounds.     

Additionally, pilots from the 190th fighter 
squadron worked with both local NY guards-
man and coalition Dutch Joint Terminal Attack 
Controllers (JTAC’s).  Best of all the deployment 
was “low cost”, as rooms, vehicles, and facilities 
were provided, and travel was via ANG aircraft.   

Lt. Col. Chad Crocker, the 190th FS Commander, 
called the deployment “cost effective and 
invaluable.”  With almost 250,000 pounds of ex-
plosives dropped--the trip was literally the best 
’bang for the buck’!

http://www.facebook.com/124FWOfficial
http://www.idaho.ang.af.mil
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Photos courtesy of   
Capt. Jason Attinger

http://www.facebook.com/124FWOfficial
http://www.idaho.ang.af.mil
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Retired Army Master Sgt. Jeff Packer, presi-
dent of the Idaho Military Historical Society 
presides over the grand reopening ceremony (Air 
Force photo by Airman 1st Class Skyla Child)

Major General Gary Sayler, Adjutant General of the Idaho National Guard 
cuts the ribbon at the grand reopening of the Idaho Military Museum June 7.  

(Air National Guard photo by Senior Airman Cassidy Morlock)

Jonathan Wood (right) and two other living history actors portray  
privates in the union Army, 1863 during the Military Museum 
grand reopening at Gowen Field, June 7. (Air National Guard 

photo by Senior Airman Cassidy Morlock)

Military Museum ribbon cutting
The Idaho Military Museum cel-
ebrated its grand reopening with 
a ribbon cutting by Maj. Gen. 
Gary L. Sayler, Commanding Gen-
eral for the Idaho National Guard, 
June 7. Living history actors and 
static displays of historical and 
modern military equipment set 
the stage for the celebration. It 
included a commencement by 
retired Army Master Sgt. Jeff Pack-
er, president of the Idaho Mili-
tary Historical Society,  and  blank 
weapons fire with small arms fire, 
a 75 mm Pack Howitzer and a 
12-pound Napoleon cannon. 

Visitors viewed a broad spectrum 
of military history, via photos and 
artifacts, and saw Gowen Field as it 
was during World War II as well as 
Idahoans in the Philippine Insurrec-

tion through Operation Iraqi 
Freedom/Enduring Freedom.   
There were also a number 
of small arms on display and 
guidons from units past, some 
of which have felt the breezes 
of distant lands and date back 
to the early years of the 20th 
century. 

The newly remodeled Military 
Museum is open to the public 
Tuesday through Saturday 
12:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. Schools 
and group tours are welcome 
and encouraged. To schedule 
your tour please call (208) 
272-4841. To learn more about 
the Idaho Military Museum, 
sign up for their newsletter 
and find out about upcom-
ing events visit them online at 
http://museum.mil.idaho.gov

http://www.facebook.com/124FWOfficial
http://www.idaho.ang.af.mil
http://museum.mil.idaho.gov


Idaho Milittary Museum vol-
unteer makes dog tags at the 
grand reopening celebration 
and ribbon cutting at Gowen 
Field, Boise, Idaho, 7 June. (Air 
National Guard photo by Air-
man 1st Class Skyla Child)

Living history actors set the stage for the 
Idaho Military Museum grand reopening 
celebration and ribbon cutting at Gowen 
Field, Boise, Idaho June 7. (From left to 
right)  Jonathan Wood, enacting a Private 
in the Union Army 1863; Greg Kershul, 
Militia Captain infantry 1778 any northern 
colonies reposed of the Seven Year War 
(his uniform made distinctive by the long 
coat and three cornered hat with French 
ribbon indicating post French alliance, 
retread from French and Indian war); and 
David Wren, Colonial Militia  Rifelman 
1775, “America’s first homeland security”  
(Air National Guard Photo by Tech. Sgt. 
Sarah Pokorney)

Retired Army Master Sgt. Jeff Packer (right), president of the Ida-
ho Military Historical Society, gives a pep talk to his fellow living 
history actors before Idaho Military Museum grand reopening 
ceremony. (from left to ri ght) Brian Johnson, retired Army Col. 
Rick Johnson, retired Army Sgt. First Class Charles Ake. (Air Na-
tional Guard photo by Tech. Sgt. Sarah  Pokorney)

Living history actors retired Army Col. Rick Johnson and son Brian Johnson 
chat with Major General Gary Sayler, Adjutant General of the Idaho National 
Guard at the Military Museum ribbon cutting. (Air National Guard photo by 

Senior Airman Cassidy Morlock)

(Left) David Wren, Colonial Militia  Rifelman 1775, “America’s first 
homeland security.” (Right) Greg Kershul, Militia Captain infantry 
1778 any northern colonies reposed of the seven year war. Hat 
has three corners and long coat length made uniform distinctive. 
French ribbon on the hat indicates post French alliance, retread 
from French and Indian war. (Air National Guard photo by Tech. 
Sgt. Sarah Pokorney)

Military 
Museum 
ribbon cutting
June 7, 2014
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Guardsman flood in to help 
Beckham and others fighting blood 
cancer 
 
More than 100 guardsman of the 
124th Fighter Wing registered in the 
National Marrow Donor Program 
registry at a bone marrow drive July 
13, at Gowen Field. 

Beckham MacGillivray, 8-year-old 
blood cancer survivor, received a 
life-saving marrow transplant.  He 
was diagnosed with a blood disease 
two years ago and no one in his 
family was a match. He  was given 
just a month to live without a mar-
row transplant.     

Bree MacGillivray, Beckham’s mom 
said, “Many friends offered to donate but the odds of a friend being a  match are about 1 in 200,000--that’s 
when we reached out to the registry.”      

Beckham was matched with a 
20-year-old male in Boston, he do-
nated at his center  in Boston  and Beckham received the transplant within 8 hours. Bree explained that the 
process was very  simple; the marrow donation came in red IV bag transported in a cooler. The life-saving 
marrow  donation was administered just like an IV. Bree said, “It was pretty uneventful,” but life-changing  for 
the MacGillivray family.  Beckham will get to meet his donor in August.   

 There are 10 markers used to make a donor match and young donors offer the best outcomes  to patients. 
Beckham’s donor was young, healthy and had 9 of the 10 markers. The  demographics and service-oriented 
culture of the military help make the Salute to Life donation  program a success. The national registry is in 
great need of African American and Latino donors.       

 Bree had been an advocate for Be the Match, the 
civilian organization that recruits donors for the 
national registry, and she has worked closely with 
Tech Sgt. Tiffany Ryan and Staff Sgt. Kelly Good-
man with the 124th Medical Group to coordinate 
the Salute to Life bone marrow drive, here at 
Gowen Field. For more on Beckham and his story click here.

A two-minute medical questionnaire and cheek swab in support of 
bone marrow donation can  save lives and combat cancer. Salute to 
Life is a donor center for U.S. military, military  dependents or DoD 
Civilian employees which registers donors in the national bone 
marrow  donor registry. The national registry is open to both civil-
ian and military patients in need of a  transplant.   
 
Did you know... 

Every 4 minutes someone is diagnosed with blood cancer, 
360 people each day, 15 each hour  

Flyers can donate too! See AFI 48-123 Waiver Guide

Donation isn’t painful, 85% of donations are drawn from 
the blood in a process similar to blood  donation and the 15% 
drawn surgically is done under anesthesia and you will feel no 
pain during  donation  

If you needed a marrow donation there is only a 1 in 
200,000 chance a friend would be a match  

Each day 6,000 people search the donor registry

YOU CAN STILL 
SIGN UP AT FAMILY 

DAY SEPT 7
I just wanted to thank everyone who 
helped with the Bone Marrow Drive 
this past drill weekend, it was a huge 
success, but most importantly to all 
those members who registered with 
the National Bone Marrow Registry! If 
anyone missed getting on the registry, 
come over anytime to the medical clin-
ic and get set up. It's about ten minutes 
with paperwork and a cheek swab and 
that's it. Don't let the name scare you, 
the processes have changed a lot over 
the years, the reality of being a match 
is about every 1 in 200,000. Eighty per-
cent of the time they retrieve the cells 
from you through the same process as 
donating blood, the only difference is, 
they put your blood back after they've 
taken what they need from it. If you 
have questions, feel free to contact me!  

Staff Sgt. Kelly Goodman
124th MDG Medical Technician/EMT 
p-208-422-5369 f-208-422-5388

Beckham MacGillivray, 8-year-old blood cancer survivor, recieved life saving marrow 
transplant two years ago from a match made by the National Marrow Donor Program

http://www.facebook.com/124FWOfficial
http://www.idaho.ang.af.mil
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Staff Sgt. Mario Pile, Senior 
Airman Kelsey Pease, and 
Tech. Sgt. Daniel Brennan and 
others from the 124th Services 
Flight conduct a sweep during 
a search and recovery excersie 
near Gowen Field, Boise, Idaho, 
July 10. (Air National Guard 
photo by Master Sgt. Becky 
Vanshur) 

Service Flight 
search, recovery 
exercise

OUTSTANDING 
AIRMAN OF YEAR 

BANQUET
                                                               

JANUARY 3, 2015
RIVERSIDE HOTEL

SAVE THE DATE

More photos and the story 
coming in October

Sexual Assault  
Prevention & Response 
CALL: (208) 272-8400  christopher.c.stoker.mil@mail.mil 

Hurts one.  

    Idaho National Guard 

1LT Chris Stoker 
Sexual Assault Response  
Coordinator (SARC) Affects All. 

Do you have photos, documents, videos, and remem-
brances of your service in the Idaho ANG from 1990 to 
the present? Likely you were involved with:

•	 C-130 worldwide missions
•	 A-10 worldwide missions
•	 Operation Enduring 

Freedom
•	 Operation Iraqi Freedom
•	 Hurricane Relief Efforts
•	 Major Inspections

Sports, recreation, community service
Can you share your rich history with us? For the remain-
der of the calendar year we are gathering the history of 
the Idaho ANG to include in a larger history of Idaho Air 
National Guard.

Why not add some photos HERE? 
This link takes you to our automatic photo uploader.  
Don’t forget to fill all the data blocks along with the 

photo when it prompts you.

Participate in 
the official TAG 
History Project

Idaho Air National Guardsmen: 
Please join Col. Sherrie McCand-
less for the Professional De-
velopment/Mentoring Brown 
Bag Lunch Series at the Gowen 
Field Indoor Pavilion.  Please 
bring your lunch and questions/
concerns to be discussed with 
Col McCandless. Sessions are 
one broken out by rank. See the schedule below for your 
scheduled session.  

•	 O-1 to O-3: 4 Sep, 1200-1300 Indoor Pavilion
•	 O-4: 11 Sep 1200-1300 Indoor Pavilion
•	 O-5: 24 Sep 1200-1300 Indoor Pavilion
•	 Drill Status Guardsmen: 4 Oct 1200-1300 Indoor 

Pavilion

http://www.facebook.com/124FWOfficial
http://www.idaho.ang.af.mil
http://idahoangbeacon.ning.com/photo/photo/new
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Click here to check out more stunning photos of BossLift 

 Air National Guard photo by Tech Sgt. Josh Allmaras

 Veteran Affairs and Military Liaison for Senator 
Michael Crapo’s office, Sierra Forbes, answered 
questions from Idaho Army and Air National Guard 
members at a Town Hall session at Gowen Field, 
Aug 11. She responded candidly to questions and 
comments on many issues including the A-10 
Thunderbolt II funding and divestiture, future 
missions, BRAC (Base Realignment and Closure), 
sequestration and even the Veteran Affairs scandal.  
Senator Crapo’s office works closely with Major 
General Sayler, the Adjutant General of the Idaho 
National Guard on issues relating to military and 
veteran affairs.  (Air National Guard Photo by Tech. 
Sgt. Sarah Pokorney)

Senator Crapo rep answers 
questions on A-10 funding, 

future missions
Idaho Air National Guard mem-
bers invite employers to Gowen 
Field for a day to participate in 
BossLift and learn about the 
124th Fighter Wing in Boise, 
Idaho, Aug. 1. (Air National Guard 
photos by Airman 1st Class Skyla 
Child)

Operation 
BossLift

https://aflegalassistance.law.af.mil 
Complete questionnaire(s), fill out this card (ticket number AND 
name required), then return it to124th FW/JA, in Bldg. 400. For fur-
ther assistance, call (208)422-5466 during any UTA, normal duty 
hours. 

Last Name_______________     Ticket #_______________ 

Reenlisting soon? 
Come get your required 
UCMJ briefing

Article 137 of the Uniform 
Code of Military Justice 
(UCMJ) requires that specific 
articles of the UCMJ shall be 
explained to each enlisted 
member when enlisting and at 
each reenlistment.  The UCMJ 
briefing is required before reen-
listment or within six days after.  If you are approaching 
your reenlistment, stop by the 124th Fighter Wing Legal 
Office in Building 400, or call 422-5466 to schedule a 
UCMJ briefing.  

 --124 FW/JA

http://www.idaho.ang.af.mil
https://www.flickr.com/photos/96873892@N04/sets/72157645713286490/


.43m SWIM 
 14m BIKE 
3.1m RUN 

CONTACT INFO: Matt Henman (208) 608-4825   matt.henman@teamrwb.org    web: www.teamrwb.org 

PUSH YOUR MIND, BODY, AND SPIRIT! 

LUCKY PEAK SANDY POINT PARK 

13 SEPTEMBER 2014 

COST:  

Team Registration $90 (Early) or $100 (After 1 AUG 2014) 

Individual Registration $35 (Early) or $45 (After 1 AUG 2014) 

TEAM RWB (Red White and Blue) : 

A National Organization whose mission is to 
keep veterans connected to  the     
community through physical         
activities. 

CHAPLAIN’S CHALLENGE 

Free Credit Score Analysis
The FINRA Investor Education Foundation is pleased to make 
FICO® credit scores—and the educational information and 
tools in the FICO Standard product—available free of charge 
to service members and their spouses who could benefit 
from its use, such as those with low credit scores or debt 
problems. Please Call 208-422-5374 ANG Family Programs to 
schedule an appointment. 

Free Credit Report from AnnualCreditReport.com 
This site allows you to request a free credit report once every 
12 months. AnnualCreditReport.com is the only authorized 
online source for you to get a free credit report under federal 
law. You can also call toll free: (877)322-8228.

Action Plan: Check Your Credit Score
Your credit score is a three-digit number that can have a 
big impact on your finances. It tells creditors how likely you 
are to pay back the money you want to borrow. The lower 
your credit score, the riskier you appear to lenders, and the 
more you will likely pay for loans, credit cards and insurance 
premiums.

Getting Ready to Invest: 
How Your Credit Score Impacts Your Financial Future
Did you know that your credit score is one of the key factors 
that determines the rate of interest that you will pay for a 
home loan—and whether or not you get that loan?

Tuesday, September 9th, 2014
9:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m.

Ford Idaho Center | 16200 N. Idaho Center Blvd., Nampa

Vendor Space is Limited and Reserved on a First-Come, 
First-Served Basis. REGISTER TODAY!

The Hero2Hired job fair is a day-long event specifically for members of the National Guard and 
Reserve, veterans, active duty military, and military spouses. Local businesses will be recruiting the 
exceptional talent of our service members for many positions. 

JOB SEEKERS:
If you are looking for work or are under-employed, register for this event. Also, plan to attend a pre-
event workshop at the Idaho Department of Labor or Gowen Field to help you be more successful. 
Visit boisechamber.org or the links below to pre-register and learn more. The Boise Metro Chamber 
is pleased to be a supporter of this important hiring event for our service members and veterans!

EMPLOYERS:
If your company will  be hiring in the near future, please consider being a vendor at the job fair to 
connect with these job seekers. Visit boisechamber.org or the links below to learn more.  

National guard and
reserve, Veterans,
Active Duty Military, 
and Military Spouses 
Job Fair

MILITARY JOB SEEKERS - Register at the link below for this free event.
https://labor.idaho.gov/idahoevents/register.aspx?e=177

EMPLOYERS - Register at the link below to reserve booth space.
https://labor.idaho.gov/idahoevents/register.aspx?e=178

Sponsored by:

NEW THIS YEAR: BODYBUILDING.COM MILITARY/VETERAN RESOURCE FAIR
Learn more about the services and benefits available to you from 
organizations serving National Guard, Reserve, and Active Duty 

members and families, as well as veterans and their families.
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The Employee Vehicle Certification and Reporting System 
(ECARS) is a web-based program designed to ensure the IDANG 
complies with Clean Air Act (CAA).  This Act requires the IDANG 
to document that vehicles driving on base comply with local air 
emissions requirements.  

The IDANG is implementing the ECARS program on September 
5th, and needs your participation!

What does this mean?
ALL personnel at the base have to self-register in ECARS. If you 
drive a vehicle on the installation 60 days or more per year, you 
need to have a passing Ada or Canyon County emissions test on 
that vehicle.  This applies to all personnel driving on base – even 
if your car is register outside of Ada/Canyon County.  ECARS is the 
program that documents you comply with this regulation. If you 
don’t drive on base 60 days or more per year, you can identify 
this in ECARS. 

ECARS is the program that documents that you comply with CAA 
Regulations

Why do I have to do this?
Congress passed this law with the intent that employees at 
federal installations would not have a negative impact on local 
air quality. Since Ada County has air quality issues, employees at 
federal installations in Ada County are required to drive vehicles 
that pass the local emissions test.

Using ECARS to document your compliance with the CAA is 
required per AFI 32-7040  and Commander supported (read  Brig. 
Gen. Michael Nolan’s support letter here).

Who is Exempt?
Great question!  The following vehicles are exempt from requir-
ing a passing local emissions test.  

•	 Vehicles that are driven on the installation less than 60 
days per year

•	 Electric/hybrid vehicles
•	 Vehicles less than 5 years old
•	 Vehicles older than 1981
•	 Classic automobiles
•	 Vehicles weighing less than 1,500 pounds
•	 Motor homes

EVEN IF YOU ARE EXEMPT, you still 
have to self-register and identify your 
exempt status in ECARS!

ECARS Registration Starts 5 Sept.

An email about ECARS will arrive 
in your inbox on September 5th!  
Employees at the installation (fed 
techs, traditionals, AGRs) need to 
follow the link in the email to the 

ECARS website.  There you can 
identify your vehicle as compliant/

non-compliant, or exempt from 
the emissions requirements.  ALL 

personnel MUST self-register in the 
system.  This is a quick and easy 

process!!!  

Thanks for your help self-registering 
in ECARS and showing compliance 

with this important regulation!

Questions about air emissions 
testing?  Check out the Ada County 
Air Quality Board website at http://
www.emissiontest.org/questions.

aspx.  

If you have additional questions, 
please call 1st Lt. Heidi Caye, 

Environmental Manager, at 422-5327.  

How do you 
self-register in 

ECARS?

Quick and easy ECARS registration

http://www.facebook.com/124FWOfficial
http://www.idaho.ang.af.mil
http://static.e-publishing.af.mil/production/1/af_a4_7/publication/afi32-7040/afi32-7040.pdf
http://api.ning.com/files/iPu63cE5yCB63AEmxAHPwAwrHZyzdF5dfn8l0fHwXtYJiPwGBaJcFj6MPfjV2kxyJrWKmQbbdXFkJs3yYisJ1cbkrs*nX3jE/image20140723102655.pdf
http://api.ning.com/files/iPu63cE5yCB63AEmxAHPwAwrHZyzdF5dfn8l0fHwXtYJiPwGBaJcFj6MPfjV2kxyJrWKmQbbdXFkJs3yYisJ1cbkrs*nX3jE/image20140723102655.pdf
http://www.emissiontest.org/questions.aspx
http://www.emissiontest.org/questions.aspx
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Earlier this summer, on a Saturday evening, good 
friends of mine were relaxing at home after a busy 
day. The weather was beautiful and they had a 
rack of ribs cooking on the gas BBQ on the deck 
out front, while they relaxed inside. The quiet 
evening was suddenly disturbed by a honking 
horn, followed by someone beating frantically on 
the front door. When he answered the door, my 
friend was greeted by an excited lady pointing at 
his BBQ a few feet away, fully engulfed in flames, 
as was part of his nice covered deck! The lady had 
spotted the fire from the highway, approximately 
100 yards away!!
Yelling for his wife to call 911 and get the volun-
teer Fire Dept rolling and with no way to get close 
to the BBQ, he ran for a hose. At some point the 
relief valve on the propane cylinder let go and 
added to the inferno. The new steel siding and 
covered deck ceiling they had installed this spring 
probably saved the house from total destruction.
However, the flames did gain access to the attic 
area through a vent in the eaves that was directly 
above it, which resulted in the Fire dept having 
to cut access through the new steel roofing and 
hosing a lot of water into the attic area. Between 
the water and the need to start pulling down ceil-
ing to gain access and ensure the fire was out, it 
caused quite a mess!
They were very lucky! Nobody was injured and no 
precious family possessions were lost. The siding 
on the front of the house, the deck and deck ceil-
ing are a total loss. The extent of damage in the at-
tic area is yet to be determined, but looked repair-
able, as did the damage to the ceiling or maybe 
I should say lack of ceiling in the kitchen and 
laundry room, as well as water damage in much of 
the house and the access holes cut in the roof.

Bottom line, when you light up your BBQ look around and 
consider what might happen if something malfunctions.
How close is it to combustibles, including your house!! Is it 
on a covered patio or deck? Heat and flame always go up, 
ya know! Don’t leave it unattended!!
Have a safe weekend, your Guard family needs you!!

There I 
was...
Special Feature to the Beacon
 by Senior Master Sgt. Becky Hawk 
124th Fighter Wing Ground Safety

http://www.facebook.com/124FWOfficial
http://www.idaho.ang.af.mil
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Preschool Mini-Series 

Don’t miss this opportunity to 
have fun while building resiliency  
with your child! Join us for one 
or all of the mini -series. Parent 
participation is required. Regis-
tration is open to military fami-
lies with children ages 2-6.  
Home schooled   
children are welcome! 
 
Pre-Register now!  

Dates 
October 2:  Harvest Festival 
November 6:  Tell me a Story 
December 4:   Christmas Party 
Time 
9:30-11:00 a.m. 
Location 
Gowen Field Indoor Pavilion 

For information and registration 
Debbie Blagburn 
Child & Youth Program Coordinator 
208-272-4387 
debbie.d.blagburn.ctr@mail.mil 
 

2015

Idaho National Guard Youth Camp

January 16-19, 2015
Trinity Pines Camp & Conference Center
Cascade, ID

Registration
Camp: Sep 22 - Dec 12, 2014
Teen Counselors: Sep 22 - Nov 14, 2014 
Adult Chaperones: Sep 22 - Dec 12, 2014

Age Requirements
Camper: 10-18 yrs by 1 Feb 2015
Teen Counselors: 14 yrs by 1 Feb 2015 (must 
have attended at least one IDNG Youth 
Camp)
Adult Chaperones: 19 yrs by 1 Jan, 2015

To Register:
Email: leann.d.edwards.ctr@mail.mil
Subject: CAMP
Call: 208-272-8397 OR 208-272-4387

Registration Fee:
A $35 refunable check is required per camper 
to hold their spot. Once the camper attends 
camp, the check will either be returned via a 
self-addressed/stamped envelop or shredded.

Late Cancellation:
Any cancellations received on or after 29 
December will NOT be refunded. Cancella-
tions should be called in or emailed for date 
verification.

The 124th Fighter Wing now have one 
Home Community Care provider in Boise 
and another one in the process. Child care 
provided to Guard and Reserve members 
for primary Unit Training Assembly (UTA) 
weekends, or when member is on UTA 
status at no cost to the parents. is provided 
Currently, the home in Boise can take 6 
children, 2 under the age of 2. 

PROGRAM DETAILS
Child care provided to Guard and Reserve 
members for primary Unit Training Assem-
bly (UTA) weekends, or when member is on 
UTA status. Care provided in a Family Child 
Care (FCC) Home identified by Child Care 
Aware (CCA). 

Eligibility
•	 At least one parent/guardian is in the 

Guard or Reserve
•	 There is not another adult in the 

child’s home who could provide care
•	 Spouses must be scheduled to work
•	 Care should only be scheduled during 

the work hours
•	 It is the supervisor’s responsibility to 

ensure the family’s eligibility
•	 Children 2 weeks – 12 years	
•	 Enrollment paperwork complete

For more details contact:
2nd Lt. Anya Davis at 

208-422-5786 

Home 
Community 

Care

http://www.facebook.com/124FWOfficial
http://www.idaho.ang.af.mil
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Family Day 
& Toy Show
Sun. Sept 7 
Mark your calendars for family day.  This year’s event is 
Sunday, 7 September 2014.  Family members may begin 
arriving at 1100 to visit your work area. Come check out 
the hotrods and hobbys at the toy show. 

“We’d like to thank our staunch and long-time support-
ers, the Idaho Beef Council and Tim’s Cascade Chips, for 
their continued contributions to the Idaho Military Divi-
sion,” said John Spurny, Family Support. 

1030 - Families join Family Day 
1100 - Change to civilian clothes
1130 - First band plays/food service 
begins/Retirees join family day
1230-1330 - Pie in the face for CFC

Click here to see 
an interview with 
a 190th P-51 pilot  
from Family Day 

2013

http://www.idaho.ang.af.mil
http://idahoangbeacon.ning.com/page/interactive-pdf
http://www.dvidshub.net/video/301302/124th-fighter-wing-family-day#.VAoPSmRdUnY
http://idahoangbeacon.ning.com/page/interactive-pdf

